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Bellflower Shelter/Interim Housing for Homeless Individuals 

  The City of Bellflower (Bellflower) recently signed a settlement agreement with 

U.S. District Court Judge David Carter to become one of the first cities in the Los 

Angeles Gateway area to commit to siting a shelter where wraparound services will be 

provided for homeless individuals. This is a new interim housing capital project 

opportunity in the Fourth Supervisorial District that will expand residential beds for the 

area’s homeless population. The proposed Bellflower Shelter/Interim Shelter will provide 

50 beds.   

To dispense Interim Housing Capital Funding Pool (IHCFP) funds currently 

allocated for the Fourth District for this site, the Bellflower Shelter/Interim Shelter must 

be added to the IHCFP Project List on Attachment II of the Board’s December 18, 2018, 

adopted letter from CEO entitled “Approval of the Proposed Allocation Plan for the 

Interim Housing Capital Housing Pool and List of Proposed Projects Eligible for Funding 

Through the IHCFP.”   

-MORE- 



  

 

I, THEREFORE MOVE that the Board of Supervisors: 

1. Find that the proposed Bellflower Shelter/Interim Shelter is necessary to meet 

the goal of providing interim housing to people experiencing homelessness in 

the City; 

2. Direct the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to amend Attachment II of the 

Board’s approved allocation plan adopted on December 18, 2018, to include 

the Bellflower Shelter/Interim Shelter on the list of proposed Fourth District 

projects eligible for funding through the Interim Housing Capital Housing Pool; 

3. Direct the CEO to transfer $700,000 from the 4th District's Provisional 

Financing to the Department of Health Services for the Bellflower 

Shelter/Interim Shelter; and  

4. Instruct the Director of Health Services, in coordination with the Housing for 

Health program, to work within existing delegated authority to enter into any 

work orders or other contractual agreements necessary to facilitate the 

construction and operationalization of the Bellflower Shelter/Interim Shelter 

using IHCFP funds and the $700,000 from the 4th District's Provisional 

Financing. 
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